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NZ Masters Games Athletics

Cooks Gardens, Wanganui

Saturday 5th February 2023

COMPETITION RULES & COMPETITOR INFORMATION

Stadium Entry & Parking: It is recommended Athletes and Officials should enter the ground from the Cooks Street entrance.  There is no parking permitted inside the ground.  

Recommended Spike Type and Length:  Cooks Gardens is constructed of a Synthetic surface and the preferred spike type is therefore cone or needle spikes – 6mill all track events and 9 mill for High Jump.
Draws: Laned track races have been drawn randomly from athlete entries.
Jumps & Field:  The competing order will be advised by the officials on the day.  
Due to the large field entries this year, we have decided to make the competition for Horizontal Jumps/All Throws a maximum of four (4) attempts  for each competitor in that division/grade.
There will not be a further round of attempts for the top eight after that point.

Reporting Times:  Athletes should report to the start line or the field event position no later than 5 minutes prior to the start time.  Athletes need to co-ordinate their warm up accordingly to meet the event reporting expectations.  Warmups should be completed at the event  and athletes  ensured they have had warm up throws/jumps before the event check in time – we would recommend being at the event 15 minutes earlier for warm ups.  Athletes should familiarise themselves with the final programme in regard to start times.
Field/Track Clashes:  In the situation where an athlete is involved in a field competition, but required for a track event, the athlete must liaise with the field event officials at that event before leaving to go and compete in the track event.  Track events should be prioritised and we won’t hold the start for an athlete at a field event.
Finalised Programme: The finalised programme has now been announced and field events have been split into division pools to allow manageable running of the events.
Warm Up:  Athletes shall be permitted to warm up on the back straight if there is no event in progress that needs the back straight to enable the event to run.  Athletes may also warm up on the mondo Pole Vault runway.   Grassed areas at City College are also available a short distance out the Cooks Street gate but athletes should be aware other sports may be in progress.
Start Heights:  The start heights for High Jump will be decided on the day after athletes have reported to the officials.
Presentations: All Athletes should make themselves available for post race presentations immediately after their event.  Quick presentations are anticipated so athletes can then warm down or go to other events..

Results:  All results will be available to view on the windows around admin block A - as the day progresses.  This is the block immediately above the start / finish line.
Food & Beverages:  Athletes should bring their own water.  Town and the Games HQ is a short walk out the Cooks Street or St Hills Street gates. There is a water filter onsite down by the main Toilet block adjacent to the 100m start.
Changing Rooms & Toilets: There will be toilets and changing rooms available at each end of the Mitre 10 Orange coloured stand situated adjacent to the back straight. There is a toilets block adjacent to the 100m start as well.
COVID-19
We treat Covid-19 seriously, and would remind competitors of the guidelines of the NZMG.
We would encourage competitors to stay away if you are feeling unwell.

